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File #: 11-00739 Version: 1

Type: Agenda Item Status: Passed

File created: 9/12/2011 In control: BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

On agenda: 9/20/2011 Final action: 9/20/2011

Title: Consider recommendations regarding the Montecito Creek Debris Basin Fish Passage Project,

Amendment No. 1, First District, as follows:

a) Approve and authorize the Chair to execute Amendment No. 1 in the amount of $65,897.00,
revising the Contract Agreement with Whitaker Construction Group, Inc. for the Montecito Creek
Debris Basin Fish Passage Project from $249,148.00 to $315,045.00; and

b) Retain the previously authorized contingency amount of $24,814.80 for future minor changes to the
project; and

c¢) Find that pursuant to CEQA Section 15162, no new effects will occur and no new mitigation
measures would be required as a result of the proposed action and therefore pursuant to CEQA
Section 15168 (2) Program EIR, that the Montecito Debris Basin Fish Passage Modification is within
the scope of the project covered by the Program Environmental Impact Report (PEIR) for the Updated
Routine Maintenance Program (01-EIR-01) approved in 2001 and the Debris Basin Maintenance
Plan, an addendum to the PEIR approved in 2003, and no new environmental document is required.

Sponsors: PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT, BOARD OF DIRECTORS, FLOOD CONTROL AND WATER
CONSER

Indexes:

Code sections:

Attachments: 1. Board Letter, 2. Amendment No. 1
Date Ver. Action By Action Result
9/20/2011 1 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS Acted on as follows: Pass

Consider recommendations regarding the Montecito Creek Debris Basin Fish Passage Project, Amendment No.
1, First District, as follows:

a) Approve and authorize the Chair to execute Amendment No. 1 in the amount of $65,897.00, revising the
Contract Agreement with Whitaker Construction Group, Inc. for the Montecito Creek Debris Basin Fish
Passage Project from $249,148.00 to $315,045.00; and

b) Retain the previously authorized contingency amount of $24,814.80 for future minor changes to the project;
and

c¢) Find that pursuant to CEQA Section 15162, no new effects will occur and no new mitigation measures would
be required as a result of the proposed action and therefore pursuant to CEQA Section 15168 (2) Program EIR,
that the Montecito Debris Basin Fish Passage Modification is within the scope of the project covered by the
Program Environmental Impact Report (PEIR) for the Updated Routine Maintenance Program (01-EIR-01)
approved in 2001 and the Debris Basin Maintenance Plan, an addendum to the PEIR approved in 2003, and no
new environmental document is required.
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